June 14, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Kurt Sundberg and
Chris Bisbee.

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as
items were being discussed and before each vote.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to adopt the minutes from the May 10™ and May 25"
meetings. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.

Chris Bisbee reported that the roads were in good shape. The rain has helped the dust
situation. There is some washboarding. They have installed 4,760 feet of 4" tile on the Dirt
& Gravel Roads projects, and 6,600 feet so far year-to-date. They will install the crosspipes
and then start hauling in 2RC to build up Davis Road and Raymond Mills Road. Kevin
Bartlett stated that there was a cut up tree in the ditch on the north end of Wakely Road. The
fire company put it there when they were called for a tree in the road.

Three bids were received for the hauling and placement of the Driving Surface Aggregate
on Davis Road and Raymond Mills Road. Bids were submitted as follows;

Lindy Paving $ 81,270.00 § 18.90/ton

Russell Standard  $ 72,855.00 $ 16.95/ton

Dean Construction $ 73,702.00 $ 17.14/ton

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to award the bid to Russell Standard, contingent on review
and approval by Tom McClure, Erie County Conservation. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion
carried unanimously.

A quote was received from Hull Excavating to level the dirt piles at the back of the
Greenfield Community Park in the amount of § 1,850.00. The board approved as budgeted.
Zoning permits issued were reviewed by the Board.

No subdivisions were presented.

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Emergency response calls have increased the first part of this month at the Greenfield
Township Volunteer Fire Company.

Nothing from the Emergency Management Coordinator.

The Zoning Ordinance revisions were being reviewed by Attorney Kurt Sundberg.

A Single Application for Assistance had been filed with the Department of Community and
Economic Development for the American Rescue Plan.

The brine tank we have onsite is too small. Steve Rathmann stated that he may have a
contact for a tank.

No interest in schools or seminars.

Correspondence was received from Erie County Conservation regarding the 2022 grant
applications for Dirt & Gravel Roads.

No final public comment was presented.

Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3305 through 3428
and PLGIT 10892 through 10929. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was



made. Motion carried unanimously.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was
made. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



